ESIP - Building Understanding of Ecosystem Indicators in GoM
In 2006 the Gulf of Maine Council on the Marine Environment recognized the need of people living and working in the Gulf of Maine to have access to information about the health of the Gulf of Maine. As a direct result of this voiced need, the EcoSystem Indicator Partnership (known as ESIP) was created. ESIP is a working partnership of over 140 scientists, managers, and nongovernmental workers (such as authors and academics) that strives to provide information on status and trends in the Gulf of Maine. Given the enormity of this task, ESIP originally determined the importance of information in seven focus areas: aquatic habitats, aquaculture, climate change, coastal development, contaminants, eutrophication and fisheries.

 

So what has ESIP accomplished? ESIP began efforts by producing a general fact sheet that introduced ESIP’s purpose and methodology. Following several years of data analysis and activity, ESIP has also produced four specific fact sheets on aquatic habitats, aquaculture, climate change and eutrophication (www.gulfofmaine.org/esip). The fact sheets are individual summaries but also make links between the focus areas - such as potential effects of climate change on aquaculture and eutrophication on eelgrass beds. Further fact sheets coming out in 2013 focus on contaminants, coastal development and fisheries.

 

Along with these stand-alone fact sheets, ESIP has produced a state-of-the art web tool called the ESIP Indicator Reporting Tool. This tool contains datasets and layers that allow users to investigate the data used by the subcommittees. Currently the tool houses data from many different sources including coast watch groups and federal agencies. Users can build their own toolkit by producing multiple graphs and figures on locations or parameters of interest.

 

For more information on ESIP or these projects, please contact the ESIP Program Manager: Christine Tilburg at ctilburg@securespeed.us
